
Community Newsletter  

159-211 Coburns Road 
MELTON 3337                                                                                                                                          
03 9743 4966 
melton.ss@edumail.vic.gov.au 

Edition 10 — 9th August 2019  

ABSENCE 

LINE 

1800 660 530 

Be Responsible Be Respectful Be Safe 

A Message from the Principal 
Just when we thought we were turning a corner in the weather – we’ve been hit by an extreme cold front! The 
weather at times means we have to rearrange or postpone programs. If your child is upset about the change 
please explain that we are following DET guidance in responding to extreme weather conditions and at times in 
life we have to be flexible in our programs. 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
Amazing winners!  
I am so proud to announce Melton Specialist School were the winners of the Special Schools Network Sports 
tournament. This is an amazing achievement for our students. They have worked so hard to achieve this result 
and have supported each other to reach this goal! Good work team Melton. 
 
Property damage at school 
Unfortunately there has been a rise in the amount of property damage to the school grounds by students. Not 
only does this put significant pressure on the school budget but it also decreases the feeling of safety for some 
of our students. We are working with class teams to ensure that there is appropriate supervision and support 
plans around these students and are asking parents to have conversations with their children around respecting 
the school environment. The School Wide Positive Behaviour Team will be working on implementing a school 
response to property damage which I will advise you of when it is complete.  
 
School Goals 
This term we have been reviewing our progress towards our annual 
school goals. Whilst there is still areas in need of improvement, we have 
made substantial improvements to our school community partnerships 
and staff capacity around the teaching of communication.  
 
GOTCHA shop  
Thank you to all the community members who have provided feedback 
about our GOTCHA shop. We have had significant donations of toys and 
other motivating materials which have been fantastic additions. 
 
Parent Opinion Survey 
The DET have extended the date for responses to The Parent Opinion Survey. Parents have been randomly se-
lected to provide their insight to the school processes and planning. If you have been selected, please take the 
time to provide this feedback. It will help us to set goals around our improvements. 
 
Best wishes everyone, 
Brooke 

DATES TO  
REMEMBER 

16th Aug 
CURRICULUM 
DAY—STUDENT 
FREE DAY 

19th-23rd 
Aug 

Book Week 

30th Aug 
CURRICULUM 
DAY—STUDENT 
FREE DAY 

19th Sept 
Last day of classes 
Term 3 3pm Finish 

20th Sept 
SSG Day—
STUDENT FREE 
DAY 

7th Oct Term 4 begins 



 
 
 

Teeth On Wheels is excited to be returning to Melton Specialist School from Monday 12th of August to Friday 16th 
of August 2019! 
 
Hi Everyone, 
 
Exciting news! Teeth on Wheels will be returning to our school for the children’s 6 monthly dental visit’s.  
 
To make filling out the consent form easier you can now complete your Child’s consent form online by following the 
link below.  
 
It only takes 5 minutes to complete and by reducing the amount of paper being used, we will be helping the team 
out by being more environmentally friendly. 
 

https://teethonwheels.com.au/consent-eform 
 

The date of the children’s dental visit will be starting on Monday the 12th of August 2019, so please ensure if you 
didn’t complete a form at the start of the year to have this completed ASAP!  
 
If you have any questions regarding the consent form or your child’s dental appointment please don’t hesitate to 
contact the Teeth on Wheels team on (03) 9338 1191. 

TEETH ON WHEELS 

https://aus01.safelinks.protection.outlook.com/?url=https%3A%2F%2Fteethonwheels.com.au%2Fconsent-eform&data=02%7C01%7Cslatter.vivien.m%40edumail.vic.gov.au%7Cedcf9d9d0d73410c4bde08d6f510aa11%7Cd96cb3371a8744cfb69b3cec334a4c1f%7C0%7C0%7C636965849283103728&sdat


 
 
 

A VERY WARM WELCOME TO  
NEW STAFF MEMBERS 

I would like to welcome two teachers to my PLC, Jessica and Jacinta.  
 
Jessica is teaching P1 while the recruitment process is being finalised. She has recently moved to the area from NSW. Jessica has been  
teaching lower primary classes for 10 years. She loves sharing books with students and using hands-on materials to teach.  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
    By Joyce Keirsten-Wakefield 
    Leading Teacher 
 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 
                 
 

 

 

 

 

 
Jacinta is teaching P5. She has been working in the Melton Specialist School  
Re-engagement Program this year. She has recently obtained her teaching  
qualification and is keen to work with the students in P5. Jacinta is introducing  
structures to increase the students’ independence and time spent on task. 
 
 
 

ATTENTION ALL BOOK WORMS 

Children’s Book Week is 17-23 August. The theme is:  
Reading is My Secret Power.  
 
On Thursday 22nd August there will be a primary section assembly at 9:15 in 
the gym. Primary students are encouraged to come dressed as their favourite 
book character that day. 

 



 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
  

By Vandna Singh 

 

A WORD FROM PRIMARY 9  
 

Throughout this term, students of Primary 9 have been visiting a variety of different areas in the school. Students have enjoyed going to the 
library, basketball court, playground, PMP room, gym, Gotcha shop and visiting other classrooms. Through this, students have explored a  
variety of books, worked together to complete group games, completed movement activities, purchased items from the Gotcha shop and  
demonstrated expected behaviours. 
 
Whilst also remembering to use the school values of ‘safe’, ‘respectful’ and ‘responsible’, when moving around the school. This is evident in 

the large amount of Gotcha cards students have received for demonstrating these behaviours and no doubt look forward to visiting the 

Gotcha shop next week. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 By Kerri Oldfield 

A CLEAN PLACE IS A SAFE PLACE 

Melton Specialist School is looking a whole lot cleaner thanks to Sammy Mauga from S11. He was seen collecting rubbish around the School 
grounds. He was awarded Gotcha cards for his amazing contribution and I am sure he will be claiming an amazing prize from the Gotcha Shop.   

 

   



 
 

 
        By Naomi Hosking 

A BIT OF GREEN SCREEN MAGIC 
Some students in P12 have been using the green screen to inspire their writing. The green screen enables students to add a  
photo to the background and students can pretend they are part of their chosen scene such as being eaten by a shark or  
visiting fairyland. 

 
 
                 
      

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

By Dionne Hindell 

 

 

                             
      

 

 

 

               

SECONDARY 7, OH WHAT FUN WE HAVE 

This term, S7 – Tori, Yuvraj, Tom, Owen, Jason, Ali, Robby and Daried have been able to enjoy 
using the new Basketball Court and PMP room every week. We are all building on our physical 
skills and working hard to improve them.  
 
This term we are also learning about the Ocean’s Ecosystem. We have been looking at the 
Sunlight and Twilight Zones and which animals live in each of these zones. So far we have 
made Rainbow Fish, Crabs, Jelly fish and Octopi just to name a few! 



 



 








